TELEPHONE 59478 r/1/55

51 HAMILTON ROAD,

lst July, 1955.

Dear Paul,

I'm afraid that I've been terribly dilatory about answering your enquiry, but this past term has been even more hectic than usual (anything up to twenty-six tutorials a week, besides marking & lecturing - & writing one new set of lectures), & yesterday was honestly the first day that I've had a morning free to go & bung in a slip for Seris in the Bodley, wait for him to appear, consult the All Souls MS catalogue, & pay a visit to the Library Clerk. Answer: All Souls MS No. 189 is in All Souls Library (& not deposited in the Bodleian); All Souls Library is open from 10 a.m. till 4 p.m. throughout July, but will be closed all August & September. And you should write to Sir Edmund Craster, The Librarian, All Souls College, asking for permission to come & see the MS & saying for what purpose you want to do so. OK ?

By the way, ref. Manyé, I've a feeling you must have forgotten that I said at that committee-meeting that the BBC side of publicity was already laid on, as Joan Gili had arranged with Manyé for me to do a talk on the Congress. When no contract appeared, I checked with Manyé & found that you had already done the talk, because he had assumed that we had agreed to supersede the existing arrangements when he got a letter from you saying that you had been instructed to write to him at a committee-meeting.

Best wishes for the Long Vac, Yours ever,